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1. INTRODUCTION  
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This will mark the end of the project established under UC Futures to introduce the graduate 
attributes into the curricula of all UC bachelor degrees.   

With the formal closing of the Canterbury Engineering the Future (CETF) project this month, it is 
likely that UC will begin 2019 with only three of its five projects still running. In 2019 we will 
complete the other three projects: the Rutherford Regional Science and Innovation Centre 
construction, Rehua building construction and move of the College of Education, Health and 
Human Development.  

 Graduate Profile Highlights 

Core Attribute: Critically competent in a core academic discipline of their degree  

Learning Objective: Students know and can critically evaluate and, where applicable, apply this 
knowledge to topics/issues within their majoring subject. 
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The final BICC hui for 2018 will be held on 28 November, led by Dr Russell. 

Attribute 3: Engaged with the Community 

Learning Objective: Students will have observed and understood a culture within a community by 
reflecting on their own performance and experiences within that community. 

The introduction of Children’s University brings many opportunities for our students to take part in 
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3. CHALLENGE  
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 Admissions 

October was busy for Admissions, prioritising students wishing to start in February 2019. The 
majority of these are for postgraduate qualifications. Different projects associated with the Student 
First programme included updating letter information, improving the pro forma invoice, and 
looking at admissions improvements in myUC. Teaching applications from Canada are still coming 
in. This cohort increased again this year and we are processing the offers so they can arrive in early 
January. 

 Contact Centre Shared Services  

Shared Services has been working on the new data model for storing scholarships information in 
Community Force and the scholarship guideline regulations template consultation. Shared Services 
assumed the role of project coordination for the re-imagined process for international enrolment 
2019. 50 UCIC enrolments were processed. 

In October, the Contact Centre responded to 3,577 inbound phone calls, sent 2,090 emails, and 
responded to 52 AskUC live chats. Inbound phone calls show a 12% decrease compared to October 
2017, probably largely due to improvements made to myUC. AskUC is an exciting development 
with 77% of chats coming from prospective students, and 60% of chats relating to the enrolment 
process and questions about award and course selection. 

 Enrolment 

October foot traffic increased at the Student Services Centre as summer and 2019 courses went live, 
and eager students came in for assistance to apply for courses. The new course selector was well 
received, with students finding the system easier to navigate. We welcomed and enrolled the newest 
cohort of 96 B
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The students from Tokyo City University were working on bicultural confidence and competence 
for their marae trip. They learnt their mihi and a waiata. They also participated in community 
service projects through CHCH101 as well as completing the ENVR101 and EDUC103 courses. 

 Scholarships 

The UC doctoral and master’s scholarships round closed in October with nearly 300 (222 doctoral 
and 77 master’s) applications submitted. An additional 25 scholarships aimed at postgraduate 
studies also closed in the month. Processing began.  

A further 25 primarily postgraduate-level scholarships were open for application and due to close in 
November. October also saw scholarship offers made for school leavers. 391 prospective students 
were each offered at least one scholarship to support the start of their studies at UC next year. We 
have begun the review process of this year’s round. 

 Careers 
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3.9.2 Retention 

Pacific Advisors had 201 engagements with students during October, most of these for academic 
reasons. All students who came under academic progress review in July were followed up to see 
how their semester went and to offer appropriate assistance if needed. Pacific Development Team 
(PDT) study sessions were held during study week where venues and resources were provided as an 
incentive to get students on campus studying to prepare for exams. Our 2018 mentors were 
celebrated in a joint celebration �Z�L�W�K���W�K�H���0�—�R�U�L���'�H�Y�H�O�R�S�P�H�Q�W���7�H�D�P���7�X�—�N�D�Q�D�����8�Q�L�/�L�I�H���/�H�D�G�H�U�V����
ELDP leaders, and general UC mentors. All mentors were presented with an ula lole as a gift and 
enjoyed a barbeque, band and activities.  

3.9.3 Staff 

PDT participated in the annual Association of Pasifika Staff in Tertiary Education (APSTE) 
conference hosted by Ara Institute of Canterbury this year. PDT played a large role delivering two 
workshops as well as the opening keynote speech.  

 Student Experience 

3.10.1 MME Doctoral Academic Writing workshop series (pilot) 

Ten Marketing and Management PhD students, eight of whom were international (80%), 
participated in the October MME PhD Academic Writing workshop. The Student Experience team, 
Academic Skills Centre, and department of Management, Marketing and Entrepreneurship 
collaborated on these monthly seminars to enhance the PhD students’ academic writing and 
progress their thesis while developing peer-
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The STAR programme was promoted to all NZ secondary schools. Applications and enquiries for 
2019 have begun. 

Hagley College will run its Intensive Catch Up College again from mid-January to mid-February 
for students who narrowly failed NCEA University Entrance. A process was agreed upon with 
Hagley College to handle the application approvals into UC. Last year, the number of students 
choosing Te Kura Correspondence School to catch up on NCEA increased. Discussions on 
streamlining the process to handle the application approvals into UC continue. 

Peer Review for the Graduating Year Reviews for the universities of Auckland and Otago was 
completed. The 2019 A3 Red and Black Calendar was distributed and orders were being finalised 
for the distribution of the 2019 UC Calendar.  

The Graduation Destination Survey resulted in a response rate of approximately 30% and analysis 
is ongoing. An investigation is under way looking at common CUP to UC pathways and assessing 
where successes or challenges are occurring.  

4.1.2 Research  

Royal Socie�W�\���7�H���$�S�—�U�D�Q�J�L���H�O�H�F�W�H�G���������Q�H�Z���)�H�O�O�R�Z�V�����L�Q�F�O�X�G�L�Q�J���W�Z�R���8�&���U�H�V�H�D�U�F�K�H�U�V�����3�U�R�I�H�V�V�R�U��
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 Research Development 

Proposal development and internal review continued for proposed Smart Ideas and Research 
Programmes for the 2019 MBIE Endeavour round.  

 
4.2.1 Research Reputation 

Further subject rankings were released by Times Higher Education which placed UC in the 
following global rankings: 101–125 in Pre-clinical, Clinical & Health, 176–200 in Psychology, 
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Other activities 

- The Postgraduate Deans visited China in October to 
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There is a short period during which new Te Ohu Reo requests are being placed on hold, due to a 
large project undertaken by Te Ohu Reo. This period will be from mid-October to late November.  
We appreciate your patience during this period. 
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5. CONNECT  

 Communications  
Engagement Data – October 2018 
Intercom 
 
 

Open rate 42.42% (International benchmark = 21.8%) 
Themes measured: the top 10 viewed blogs had these themes 

�x Staff achievement/story (2) 
�x Notices (4) 
�x Student achievement/story (2) 
�x UC News/Announcements (2) 
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5.1.2 Events and Partnerships 

�,�Q���H�D�U�O�\���1�R�Y�H�P�E�H�U�������������<�H�D�U���������0�—�R�U�L���V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V���I�U�R�P���������V�F�K�R�R�O�V���M�R�L�Q�H�G���X�V���R�Q���F�D�P�S�X�V���I�R�U���(�N�H�D����– a 
half-day programme where students from Canterbury high schools participate in fun activities that 
help them discover how their interests can relate to future opportunities and where their NCEA 
subject selections can lead. Attendance increased by 33% and seven more schools attended this 
year. This is likely to be because the relationships with the teachers and schools involved has grown 
since the programme came into existence in 2014. Initial feedback from taiohi is that the highlights 
were “learning new things”, and “meeting new people” – very similar to 2017. 

UC Council and senior managers hosted 118 of UC’s most valued supporters at the Chancellor’s 
Dinner and UC Council Awards in mid-November. UC holds this event to celebrate and promote 
UC, to award and celebrate medal winners, to host donors and to engage with a wide range of 
Christchurch business and community leaders. 

�,�Q���H�D�U�O�\���'�H�F�H�P�E�H�U�����W�K�H���I�L�Q�D�O���U�H�F�U�X�L�W�P�H�Q�W���H�Y�H�Q�W���I�R�U�������������Z�L�O�O���E�H���K�H�O�G�����8�&���%�R�X�Q�G���_���7�H�U�H�D���W�À���Z�D�N�D���L�V���D��
conversion/welcome event for Canterbury Year 13 and gap-year students who have completed an 
ATE (or are very close to doing so). This is an icebreaker event, designed to help future students 
meet their peers, learn more about UC, and build a sense of belonging as part of the UC community. 
We are aiming to attract 200 participants.  

Planning for 2019 events is under way, specifically: Orientation Day, Employer Careers Fairs, 
Update Days for Careers Advisors, Year 12 Discovery Day, Open Day, Auckland Women in 
Leadership breakfast, and the official opening of Rehua. UC’s partnerships will continue with the 
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5.1.5 Stakeholder Relations 

Communications, including a brochure about UC’s campus transformation, were produced and 
mailed out to philanthropic bondholders.  

The next Community Meeting will be in February 2019. October News Update sent to stakeholders 
(see Communications Engagement Data above). 

5.1.6 Alumni and UC Foundation 

 Income Distribution 
2018 Target $10.5m $6.5m 
2018 Year to Date $7.4m $5.5m 
2018 Year to date 716 donors 1,398 donations 

 

5.1.7 UCSA 

There was ongoing promotion regarding the VC running the Queenstown marathon to raise money 
for the UCSA building, promotional video, and further information on the give a little page and 
discussions with the UCSA over the opening of the Haere-roa building and involvement of donors 
and sponsors.  

5.1.8 Research Endowment 

A $1m donation from Tan Sri Dr Ngau Boon Keat was received by the UC Foundation. Dr Ngau 
will be one of the Founding Donors of the Research Endowment fund and he is now our most 
significant living donor. The first piece of printed material relating to the fund was produced in 
collaboration with R&I, Marketing and Communications. 

5.1.9 Partners in Excellence (Legacy) 

A $50,000 bequest was confirmed from a known legator to set up a new endowed scholarship in 
French/Art History. A terminally ill donor also made their intentions known to the UC Foundation 
about a gift in their Will, this time to top up an existing scholarship in postgraduate research into 
conservation. 

To date, we have 21 members confirmed in our Partners in Excellence recognition programme, with 
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5.1.11 Alumni Engagement 

The Alumni Next campaign delivered over 12,000 clicks from 6 million impressions at a cost of 
$10,000. These profiles proved to be the most popular: Dick Frizzell, Justine Ross, Arihia Bennett, 
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 College of Business and Law (
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Applications to enrol in all of our programmes in the College for 2019 look higher than this time 
last year, with considerably increased interest in Product Design. We are expecting yet more growth 
in that new School in 2019, and we are putting in place a College resource to assist with industry 
connections for undergraduate project work across the College. 

Finally, we are commencing planning with the School of Fine Arts and others, for a competition to 
design and produce a sculpture, using material from the copper roof of the so-called Mushroom 
building, which holds many memories for past students and staff. The Mushroom building was on 
Creyke Road and had to be demolished due to earthquake damage, but we stored the roof material 
as ingots after the demo.   

 College of Education, Health and Human Development (Te Rāngai Ako me Te 
Hauora) 

No update provided.  

 College of Science (Te Rāngai Pūtaiao)  

This time of year has one key theme for us as across all the academic parts of the university: 
marking. As the academic year comes to a close, students were busy submitting their final 
assignments and studying for exams, and staff have been reciprocally busy with marking those 
assignments, as well as setting and marking exams. In addition, we have been working hard to 
ensure that current students are clear about the options for further study, whether that is course 
options for the next year of their degree or options to continue as a postgraduate student.  

Our new-for-2018 compulsory BSc first-year course has finished in terms of delivery, and we are 
digesting the student feedback on the course, as well as our own reflection on how it went. For 
2019, we will be working to ensure the relevance to the various BSc major disciplines is clearer, 
and that the different parts of the course – which is team taught – 
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We are forecast to over-deliver on our CM, and of particular note, to have a +$1.8m variance on our 
external research income by year end. Despite our best efforts to take an evidence-based, optimistic 
and un-conservative view of our likely ERI in 2018, we continue to exceed our own ‘upper 
envelope’ projections for external research revenue. 

9. Conclusion:  

I am privileged to have led the University of Canterbury. I am humbled by the efforts of others, and 
confident UC will be a more responsive, relevant and engaging learning environment in 2019 than 
it was in 2009. I want to put on record my special thanks to those who have served as my direct 
reports during the past decade – a team of over 20 – and to acknowledge the three that were here 
before me and will remain after I leave: Professor Gail Gillon, Jeff Field and Paul O’Flaherty. I 
want to acknowledge the amazing personal and professional support provided to me by my 
Executive Assistant Niki Hudson and thank the members of Council and the two Chancellors – Rex 
Williams and Dr John Wood – who more than played their part over the past decade. 
 
To all of you – thank you.   
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10. Appendix 1: Building Update  

Overall 

�x RRSIC1: A programme over the summer break to close out outstanding defects by Fletcher 
is in final stages of planning. 

�x CETF outstanding works and defect rectification is progressively being delivered by the UC 
Project Team in consultation with the College of Engineering now the Hawkins contract has 
been terminated.   

�x Rehua rapidly approaches completion but Hawkins continued to experience some 
programme slippage. The UC Project and Consultant Teams are providing as much support 
as possible to assist in coordination and mitigation strategies to protect the occupation date 
of the building. 

�x UCSA building has experienced some delivery challenges and a reset programme is 
targeting practical completion in July 2019. 

�x Work is continuing safely on all sites with no major injuries again reported for the last 
period. 

 
Campus Construction Safety Group 
All site teams continue to demonstrate good H&S practice and respond well to internal and 
independent H&S auditing practices. The Round Table initiative to collectively undertake one 
construction H&S review prior to each meeting was received well by the group, with all major 
construction sites visited during 2018. Agreement was reached to programme a similar arrangement 
in 2019. In November, UC will undertake a major incident exercise with all construction 
contractors to review and measure how each site team reacts to and understands UC 
policy/requirements in such circumstances. 
 
Current Building Status – Key Progress this Month: 

Major work 

Rutherford Regional Science and Innovation Centre (RRSIC) 

RRSIC Stage 1 – Ernest Rutherford Building 
Fletcher is 
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Canterbury Engineering the Future (CETF) 
The UC Project Team and consultants in conjunction with the College of Engineering user groups 
continued to progress the coordination and completion of the outstanding works and defects directly 
with subcontractors. The main focus through November is continuing to implement this work in 
consultation with the College to minimise disruption to users and to target the College operational 
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Overall for this period there were no forecast impacts to the 9 July 2019 practical completion date. 
The project team focused on monitoring the programme works and promptly closing out key 
procurement items and contractor RFIs to mitigate impacts to the programme. 

There was an emerging risk regarding the delivery of a consent application to use the artesian water 
bore in conjunction with the UCSA building construction dependency timelines so the project team 
is developing mitigation strategies. 

Logie and Locke refurbishment 
Work by the programming consultant and quantity surveyor was undertaken to confirm the 
construction programme and associated costs. The option to carry out the work in two phases, 
building by building – Logie first, followed by Locke – was agreed and the College made 
arrangements to vacate the Logie building by early November. 
 
Tenders for works were received and are being assessed. It is expected the tender will be awarded 
with the successful tenderer occupying the site from late November 2018. The forecast completion 
date for the entire project is February 2020. 
 
School of Product Design space for growth 
The business case to increase facilities for the School of Product Design in the short term 
(2019/2020) was approved. The design is almost complete and contractors are being procured for 
enabling works to be completed before commencing teaching of 
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Initial pile testing on site was completed with final foundation design under way as a part of 
completing developed design and advancing detailed design to support timely programme delivery.  
Design works were also under way to develop a masterplan for Homestead Lane, with the intention 
that a section of this revised roading design – with a focus on safety, shared use and access – is 
delivered with the new residential accommodation facility.  
 
Communication Disorders relocation 
The specialist acoustic booths are now on site.  The programme for completion of the internal fit-
out work prior to the summer break is on track with decant and final completion due in late January 
2019.   
Projects in planning this month include: 

�x College of Business and Law growth/accommodation planning 

�x Recreation Centre Business Case  
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 Appendix 2: Upcoming Events Calendar 

Event calendar: www.canterbury.ac.nz/events  

Date Event name Key goal 
Wednesday 5 December �8�&���%�R�X�Q�G���_���7�H�U�H�D���W�À���Z�D�N�D���&�K�U�L�V�W�F�K�X�U�F�K Recruit 

5 - 7 December 

2018 Biennial Conference of the Development 
Studies Network of Aotearoa New Zealand 
(DEVNET) Conference 

 

Date Event name Key goal 
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 Appendix 2: Awards list (June 2018 – October 2018) 

June 

Professor Paula Jameson was awarded the 2018 New Zealand Society of Plant Biologists Roger 
Slack award for excellence in plant research. 

Professor Jon Harding was awarded the UC Teaching Medal. 

Aaron Beehre’s design for New China Eyewitness (Canterbury University Press) won the Penguin  
Random House New Zealand Award for Best Illustrated Book, the HarperCollins Publishers Award 
for Best Cover, and the Gerard Reid Award for Best Book sponsored by Nielsen Book. 

 
Fulbright-
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 July 
 
Professor Rick Millane from the department of Electrical and Computer Engineering was awarded 
the 2018 UC Research Medal. 

Student Kaitlyn White was awarded the New Zealand Youth Award for Leadership. 
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College of Education, Health and Human Development Senior Lecturer Denise Powell was 
awarded a 2019 Winston Churchill Memorial Trust Fellowship to research the possibilities for 
bilingual education in co-enrolment settings for deaf and hard of hearing students in New Zealand. 

The Puaka-James Hight building was recognised for its enduring excellence by the New Zealand 
Concrete Society’s Enduring Concrete Award in the Building and Civil Engineering Structures 
more than 25 years old category.  

Physics Professor Phil Butler was the 2018 recipient of the UC Innovation Medal. 
 
Distinguished Professor Geoff Chase FRSNZ was awarded the MacDiarmid Medal by Royal 
�6�R�F�L�H�W�\���7�H���$�S�—�U�D�Q�J�L���I�R�U���S�K�\�V�L�R�O�R�J�L�F�D�O���P�R�G�H�O�O�L�Q�J���R�I���K�X�P�D�Q���P�H�W�D�E�R�O�L�V�P���X�V�H�G���I�R�U���µ�L�Q-silico’ testing, 





36 

 Appendix 3: VC Activities  

 

Past  
6 November 2018 �x Hosted a meeting and dinner for the Halls of Residence 

Principals  
9 November 2018 �x Attended and spoke at 2018 Chancellor’s Dinner 
13 November 2018 �x Hosted the GRI Board Meeting 
17 November 2018 �x Ran the Queenstown Marathon in a fundraising effort for the 

UCSA Building.  
22 November 2018 �x Met with Auckland based alumni 
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     Appendix 4: Enrolment Table  

 Headcount EFTS 

 Applications to Enrol Full Year Enrolled 

 ATE Enrolment Week: 7  (10/11/2018) Actual Actual Actual Actual Actual Budget 

 2014 2015 2016 2017 2018 2019 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017 2018 
Domestic 1st 
Year 

        
1,482  

        
1,869  

        
2,818  

        
3,069  

        
3,106  

            
3,740  

           
2,886  

                   
2,922  

                   
2,974  

                   
3,254  

                   
3,262    

Returning 
        
2,134  

        
2,265  

        
2,267  

        
2,305  

        
2,283  

            
2,592  

           
8,495  

                   
8,245  

                   
8,079  

                   
8,104  

                   
8,409    

Total 
        
3,616  

        
4,134  

        
5,085  

        
5,374  

        
5,389  

            
6,332  

         
11,381  

                
11,167  

                
11,053  

                
11,358  

                
11,671  

                
12,277  
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